

May 29, 2025

via RESS

Mr. Ritchie Murray, Acting Registrar Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 Registrar@oeb.ca

Re: Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd. (NT Power) Draft Rate Order Reply (OEB File No: EB-2024-0309)

Dear Mr. Murray,

Pursuant to the OEB's Decision and Order dated May 22, 2025, and subsequent email from the OEB revising the dates of the draft rate order process, NT Power is filing this reply on the comment received on its draft rate order.

On May 28, 2025, OEB staff filed comments on NT Power's draft rate order for its Deferral and Variance Account application (EB-2024-0309). NT Power did not receive any comments from School Energy Coalition ("SEC"), and the Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition ("VECC"). In its submission, OEB staff submitted that the draft rate order is consistent with the findings set out in the Decision and Order. NT Power agrees with OEB staff's submission and has no further comments.

NT Power reiterates that it will begin its implementation process for bills effective May 1 very soon. NT Power would appreciate a final decision and rate order by June 6, 2025 at the latest, so that it can render bills effective May 1, accordingly.

Should you have any questions regarding this filing, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Sincerely.

Donna Kwan, CPA, CA Regulatory Finance Manager

Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd.

(289) 470-0326

dkwan@ntpower.ca

cc: John Vellone, Borden Ladner Gervais

All parties